


Dear Church Family and Friends, 

Last month, Patty and I attended International Ministries World Mission Conference at the Green Lake Conference Center in Green Lake, WI.  It was an amazing time of refreshment in the Spirit.  We engaged Global Servants who are faithfully serving Christ around the world and heard testimonials of powerful ways in which God is moving.  We were led in Bible study by gifted preachers.  We shared in uplifting worship and heard songs which we have recommended to our praise team (“Every Praise is to Our God”).  We shared in fellowship with friends from two of our former churches, one of whom is serving in Thailand, the others volunteering at the conference center.

There were many things from the conference that touched me, including, of course, God’s Word.  “Delight yourself in the LORD and he will give you the desires of your heart” (Ps. 37:4).  In Biblical language, the heart is the center of the human spirit, from which spring emotions, thought, motivations, courage, and action.  Proverbs 4:23 reminds us, “Above all else, guard your heart, for it is the wellspring of life.”

The Rev. Dr. Zina Jacque, member of the pastoral staff of the historic Alfred Street Baptist Church in Alexandria, VA, shared this: “Jesus’ church doesn’t need a mission statement, Jesus’ mission statement (Matthew 28:18-20) needs a church!”  Churches spend too much time in meetings discussing what they should do, when Jesus has already given us The Great Commission and told us what to do: “Go and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the name of the Father and of the Son and of the Holy Spirit, and teaching them to obey everything I have commanded you” (vv. 19-20).

I will be away on vacation the first week of this month.  Upon my return, I am scheduled to have hip replacement surgery on Tuesday, August 9.  I anticipate a recovery lasting through at least the remainder of this month.  Please remember me in your prayers.  During this time, you may contact your deacon or the church office for assistance.

One last “nugget” from the World Mission Conference: “God is in the space, and sometimes that’s all He wants us to know.”  In whatever space you may find yourself, God is right there with you!

Many blessings,
Pastor David
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